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“To form and sustain safe, viable and caring communities for those in need”. 

On Friday, October 14, 2022, Stoddard Baptist Home Foundation, Inc. (SBHF) celebrated its 120th 
Anniversary. The theme, “Pressing Towards the Mark”, highlights Stoddard’s goal to continue its 
mission to provide excellent service within the aging communities. Since 1902, SBHF has served 
the needs of seniors, caregivers and the greater community with dignity, compassion and respect. 
Originally formed to provide eldercare services to African American Baptist ministers and their 
spouses, Stoddard now serves seniors of all religions, races and cultural backgrounds, generally 
from the District of Columbia and surrounding communities.  
 
This formal/black tie celebratory event was held at the Mayflower Hotel in Washington, D.C. Along 
with corporate sponsors, board members, staff, residents and Stoddard’s continual supporters,   
special guests included Mr. Ron Thompson, Program Director, Radio One, Inc.; Dr. Wayne A. I. 
Frederick, President, Howard University; Ms. Christy S. Coleman, Executive Director, Jamestown-
Yorktown Foundation and Rev. Tony Lee, Senior Pastor, Community of Hope African Methodist 
Episcopal Church. Musical entertainment was provided by Mr. Steve Washington and Mr. Marcus 
Johnson with Crank and Flo. This was truly a wonderful celebration honoring 120 years of service! 
 
Photos and the souvenir journal may be viewed on the website: www.stoddardbaptistfoundation.org. 

http://www.stoddardbaptisthome.com/donate.php
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Stoddard’s 120th Anniversary Celebration cont. 

“To form and sustain safe, viable and caring communities for those in need”. 

To make a donation, please visit:  
www.stoddardbaptistfoundation.org/donate.php 

Designation Numbers:  

9672 & 9673 

Designation Number:  

94544/74410 

Sharing success of programs with our communities in order to encourage confidence  

in sustaining repetitive support, growth and utilization of services 
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On Monday, September 12, 2022, Rev. Randolph Fitzgerald, Retired Board Member, Presidential  
Estates at Sycamore Hill, was presented with a certificate of recognition and appreciation for his many 
years of service as a board member. The certificate was presented by Mr. Steve Nash, President and 

CEO; Rev. Binkley Garrison, Chairman, SBHF; Ms. Carolyn Bowden, Chairperson, PESH; Rev. Thomas 
Henderson, Board Member, PESH and Ms. Keisha Clark, Director of Development, SBHF. 

On Saturday, September 24, 2022, Rev. Dr. James 
Terrell, Board Treasurer, SBNH, celebrated 25 

years of service as Pastor of Second  
Baptist Church, Washington, D.C. 

Congratulations Rev. Terrell! 

“To form and sustain safe, viable and caring communities for those in need”. 

Instituting innovative and engaging support services that will help  

people thrive in their place of community 

Employee Spotlight 

This year, Stoddard Baptist Nursing Home sponsored Frances Hancock 
as its’ Summer Enrichment intern. The Summer Enrichment Program is 
a 10-week immersive internship hosted by a LeadingAge member or-
ganization, from June - August, 2022. Frances joined a group of under-
graduate and graduate students for a unique opportunity to obtain real 
world experience in aging services. This experience will offer leadership 
opportunities for students in aging services that ensures our field is a 
representative of the diversity that makes up our society. Frances was 
provided with mentors, meaningful work and access to a professional 
network that will assist her in reducing barriers to leadership roles within 
the field of aging. Frances Hancock was born and raised in Birming-
ham, Alabama. She majored in Anthropology and Psychology at Wash-
ington University in St. Louis, Missouri and is currently a student at 
George Washington University with the expectation of obtaining her 
Masters in Health Administration. She has expressed a desire to begin 
her Administrator-in-Training Program sometime next year. Her goal is 
to eventually become an Administrator in a Nursing Home!    

 
 

 

DeLace Burch joined the Stoddard Executive Leadership Team in Au-
gust 2022 as the Chief Human Resources Officer. Ms. Burch is a sea-
soned HR professional with more than 20 years of experience partner-
ing with business leaders, driving change initiatives, serving as a re-
source and advocate for employees, and achieving organizational ob-
jectives. Development of creative solutions and the consistent use of a 
strategic lens are key strengths that she employs across multiple areas 
in the management of HR, i.e., employee and labor relations, training, 
development, corporate culture, change management, talent acquisi-
tion, Affirmative Action/EEO, etc. Ms. Burch leads a Stoddard team of 
human resource professionals who focus on recruitment, orientation 
and onboarding, workforce development, compensation and benefits 
administration, performance management, employee relations, engage-
ment, etc. at a programmatic level throughout the organization.  
 

Before joining the Stoddard leadership team, she previously held senior human resource leadership and con-
sulting positions with Luminis Health Doctors Community Hospital, Lanham, MD; Washington Center for Aging 
Services, Inc., District of Columbia; SUPRA Home Care and Management, New Orleans, LA and Morgan 
State University, Baltimore, MD among others.  
 
As a leader in HR, she states…”I strive to maximize the growth potential of my team while maintaining a clear 
and committed focus on achieving strategic business results.” 
 

The full bio is posted on the SBHF website. 

 

Frances Hancock 
LeadingAge Intern at SBNH  

DeLace Burch 
Chief Human Resources Officer 
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Highlights at The Marigold 
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Resident receives a nice manicure  
from nursing staff. 

Ms. Gail Kohn, Age-Friendly D.C. Coordinator, brought a group of interns to visit The Marigold  
Assisted Living Facility and discuss future projects in D.C. including the Green House concept. 
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Board Corner cont. 

The following Board Members celebrated their birthday during the third quarter of 2022: 

Mr. Bob Davis 

July 15th 

Rev. Regretta Ruffin 

July 19th 

Mrs. Phyllis Brown 

September 9th 

Mr. Thedford Collins 

September 12th 

Rev. Aubrey Lewis 

September 12th 

Rev. Binkley Garrison 

September 16th 

Dr. Lennox Graham 

September 18th 

 Rev. Dr. James Terrell 

September 29th 

Ms. Keisha Clark, Director of Development, Stoddard Baptist Home Foundation, initiated PPE 
Donations to churches that have provided ongoing support to Stoddard’s facilities throughout the 
years. Pictured below (center), Rev. Dr. James E. Terrell, Pastor of Second Baptist Church/Board 

Treasurer, Stoddard Baptist Nursing Home, receives PPE Donations from Rev. Binkley J.  
Garrison, Chairman, Stoddard Baptist Home Foundation (left) and Ms. Carolyn Bowden,  

Chairperson, Presidential Care (right). 

https://www.stoddardbaptisthome.org/


The Ceca Foundation was established to celebrate caregiver excellence, and promote quality patient care 
by providing healthcare institutions with the funding, tools and best practices to recognize their outstanding 
caregivers. Stoddard is honored to have the Ceca Foundation as a partner in our mission. 
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September - Lisa Whitaker 
Cook, Unidine Food Services 

July - Michelle Vines, Secretary, Unit I 
Certified Nursing Assistant 

SBNH Ceca Award Winners - July, August and September 2022 

August - Rafael Gorez 
EMS/Housekeeping Department 

HIGHLIGHTS at STODDARD BAPTIST GLOBAL CARE cont. 
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On Wednesday, August 3rd, National Watermelon Day was celebrated along with  
Fruit Frenzy Day for residents to enjoy delicious fruit. 

Residents receiving Geri Chair Care 
enjoyed a day of sunshine on the porch 

with fun activities and refreshments. 
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HIGHLIGHTS at STODDARD BAPTIST GLOBAL CARE 

Residents enjoyed a time of fun  
and fellowship during “Sip Up” Time 
with bubbly apple cider, assorted fruit 

and cheese and crackers.  

Staff and residents celebrate Independence Day. 

SBGC Ceca Award Winners - July, August and September 2022 
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September - Menen Mohammed 
Certified Nursing Assistant 

July - Dorrel Bess 
Certified Nursing Assistant 

August - Agnes Bineh 
Certified Nursing Assistant 
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HIGHLIGHTS at STODDARD BAPTIST NURSING HOME 

Residents attend and participate in the First Baptist Deacon Association’s  
Program and Social Event. 

Residents enjoy fun and  
Fellowship during the  
Staff Fashion Show. 

HIGHLIGHTS at STODDARD BAPTIST NURSING HOME cont. 
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Residents enjoy a delicious meal at the Labor Day Cookout. 

Residents enjoy fun and fellowship during the Resident Fashion Show. 


